## Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes April 18, 2016

Present: Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Andrew Forman, Ms. Marry Ann McCarthy & Dr. Louise

Fitzpatrick, Dr. Nancy Hopko, Dr. Joan Capuzzi

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle

Radnor Township Health Officer: Mr. Larry Taltoan Radnor Township Student: Emilija Sagaityte & Neal Chan

Absent: Dr. Amy Leader & Dr. Khanna

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

- I. Review and approval of March 21st 2016 meeting minutes
- II. Health Officer's Report (for March 2016)
  - a. 18 food inspections
  - b. 11 bathing inspections
  - c. <u>10 quality of life inspections</u>
  - d. 1 dog bite
  - e. 1 Fire on roof
  - f. 2 unsanitary conditions on properties
  - g. 1 child left alone
  - h. <u>1</u> water complaint
  - i. Many new restaurants opening in the township
  - j. 2 Township health advisories
  - k. Updated BOH on the Katie Sams tournament
  - I. There were three interviews for an Assistant Health Inspector position with two under consideration.

## III. Old Business

- a. Artificial Turf: Dr. Forman to follow up with a statement in a future BOH meeting.
- b. Dr. Forman will be presenting Zika virus for "Radnor Health Matters" with an Infection Disease Physician from Main Line Health
- c. Neutered dogs Dr. Capuzzi:
  - i. Updated board on neutered dogs in Radnor Township dog parks
  - ii. The township has a high number of rabies & vaccinated dogs
  - iii. Seven dog related incidents/dog fights have occurred in Harford Park
  - iv. In Dr. Capuzzi's veterinary practice, she noted injured dogs are the ones who are unneutered
  - v. She outlined signs of an unneutered dog behavior to the BOH
  - vi. Discussion on adding question to police report if a dog is neutered or not when an incident occurs- Dr. Capuzzi to follow up.
- d. Opioid Talk scheduled for May's BOH meeting

- Linda Schanne is coordinating a opioid talk with Lt. Block Radnor Police
- ii. Suggestions were offered for the presentation
- iii. Linda to send out the outline to the members of the BOH for additional suggestions and feedback.
- e. Flu Activity:
  - i. Dr. Forman noted that the flu is remains active but falling in Pennsylvania and locally.
  - ii. The flu vaccine was 60% effective and overall a "mild" flu season
  - iii. There were 50 reported pediatric flu related deaths in the US
- f. Teen Health Week:
  - i. Ian presented "Teen Health Week" video to the BOH
- g. Opportunities presented to the BOH members to be present
  - i. 4/24/16 "Wheels of Wayne"
  - ii. 5/6/16 VFMA College Fair
  - iii. 5/14/16 Radnor Valley C.C. Maternity Care

The next Board of Health Meeting is scheduled for Monday May 16<sup>th</sup> 2016 at 5:30pm and will be held in the Radnorshire Room on the main level of the Radnor Township Building.